
Motion to Council pursuant to Council Procedure Rule 12 
submitted by Councillor Mark Stephenson in relation to Covid-19 
Memorial and Annual Day of Remembrance 
 

“That Tendring District Council acknowledges the heartache, 
pain and suffering that Covid-19 has inflicted upon our residents 
and their families and that this Council supports the provision of 
a memorial to allow us all to recognise and commemorate the 
loss of so many loved ones. 
  
The memorial to be situated in a form acceptable to those who 
have lost loved ones, be that a garden, plaque or public artwork, 
taking into consideration their wishes, at a suitable location, 
where families could gather together throughout the year at a 
day and time significant to them. 
  
That this Council also considers an Annual Day of 
Remembrance to be established, where all members of the 
community could gather together for a service of Remembrance. 
 
In addition, the commemoration would also remember all those 
key workers and volunteers, who continue to provide, throughout 
this pandemic, help and support and comfort to the bereaved in 
their time of need.” 


